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AS A RESULT OF CONCERNS ABOUT THE RISKS ASSOCIATED WITH MEETING IN 
PERSON CAUSED BY THE CORONAVIRUS PANDEMIC THIS MEETING TOOK PLACE 
VIA SKYPE.  
 
THE LAW AT THE TIME OF THE MEETING DID NOT RECOGNISE REMOTE MEETINGS 
(LIKE SKYPE) AS FULFILLING THE REQUIREMENT FOR PUBLIC ACCESS. 
THEREFORE, THE MEETING WAS INFORMAL WITH NO DECISIONS MADE. ANY 
DECISIONS THAT NEED TO BE MADE IN RESPECT OF ITEMS ON THE AGENDA 
WILL BE DEALT WITH AT THE NEXT FORMAL MEETING OF THE COMMITTEE. 
 
NOTES OF THE INFORMAL MEETING OF THE STAFFING COMMITTEE held on 
Wednesday, 25 August 2021 at via Skype at 10.00 am 
 
PRESENT: Councillors Bob Rudd (Chair), Mike Biggin, David Brown, Karen Mundry, 
Stuart Parker, Jonathan Parry and Peter Wheeler 
 
1   PROCEDURAL MATTERS  

  
A   Record of Meeting  

 
 The informal meeting was held using Skype and was also broadcast. 

 
B   Apologies for Absence  

 
 Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Micheal Beanland (Councillor 

David Brown attended as a Substitute Member) and Councillor Stef Nelson 
(Councillor Jonathan Parry attended as a Substitute Member). 
 

C   Declaration of Members' Interests  
 

 There were no declarations of Members’ interests. 
 

D   Minutes of the Staffing Committee  
 

 Members did not raise any issues about the minutes. 
 

2   COMMUNICATIONS UPDATE  
 

 The Interim Head of Communications provided an update on the project to re-
establish a dedicated in-house communications department for Cheshire Fire and 
Rescue Service.  
 
It was reported that a Joint Fire and Police Communications Project Group had been 
set-up that would be managing the project. The three main strands were the 
following:- 
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- People – Work had commenced on designing the structures. It was the 
intention to have the new structures approved by the end of September 2021 
and the new team up and running by January/February 2022 

- Assets – There would be a one-off set-up costs for the new team. Some 
equipment and hardware would be split/shared between the two teams 

- Finance – The team budget would include one-off non-pay costs to set-up the 
department and the ongoing costs 

 
Members were happy to move on the next item. 
 

3   SERVICE MANAGEMENT TEAM UPDATE AND ACTION PLAN  
 

 Consideration was given to a report of the Director of Transformation which provided 
an update on the Service Management Team Structural Review. The report included 
an Implementation Plan and Transition Plan.  
 
The Director of Transformation also gave a presentation, which provided further 
information on the following:- 
 

- SMT Review Recommendations 
- Objective One – Additional strategic capacity and resilience at Principal 

Officer and SMT level and improved succession planning 
- Objective Two – Reduction in the risk associated with an ageing workforce 

through more proactive retirement support and planning for senior and middle 
managers 

- Objective Three – Generation of savings through further embedding of the 
blue light collaboration arrangements within HR and the redefining and 
removal of the Head of Prevention and Director of Transformation posts 

- Objective Four – Creation of more efficient and effective working through the 
alignment of workforce planning, cultural reform and a series of functional 
value for money reviews 

 
The Chair made reference to Objective One and advised that he wanted CFRS to 
work towards achieving a more diverse SMT going forward. The Director of 
Transformation advised that this was a national issue and provided an update on the 
recent recruitment process for appointing the Assistant Chief Fire Officer. Further 
information was also provided on the re-launch of the High Potential Development 
Scheme that was a fast-tack to a Station Manager role and the intelligence sought 
through having regular 1:1s, appraisals and holding regular promotion boards. 
 
A Member made reference to Objective Two. The Committee was advised that a 
presentation on the McCloud/Sargeant Judgement would be made at the Members 
Planning Day on 3rd September 2021. 
 
Members indicated that they were satisfied with the report and presentation. They 
were happy to conclude the informal meeting. 
 


